
VICTORIA WALDEN 
Victoria has been a volunteer at Deptford Cinema since July 2017. When the cinema was facing 
finance crisis, Victoria ran several inventive film-based event nights to help raise money for the 
space including a Wickerman Community Build, a Spinal Tap Air-Guitar-Along and Battle of the (Air) 
Bands, and a Big Lebowski Bowling Party. In 2018, she wrote a successful bid to the FilmBank Media 
Innovation Award to set-up a travelling cinema for older citizens in the Lewisham borough where 
Deptford Cinema is based. This project has led to partnerships with several local organisations and 
festivals including Lewisham Council, The Branching Out group, and Meet Me at the Movies, and 
presenting films for the Telegraph Hill Festival, International Women’s Day and (to come) the 
Creative Ageing Festival. This year, she is also leading on our contribution to the Into Film School’s 
Festival, providing free film screenings to young audiences.  
 
She also helped secured patronage from Lloyd Kaufman of Troma Entertainment – the longest 
running independent film studio in the US and attracted numerous sponsors to our Kickstarter 
Campaign to support much needed electrical work, including attracting support from local 
counsellors. Victoria is dedicated to supporting new and underappreciated talent in film, she has 
organised film previews and premieres for first-time filmmakers from the UK and Canada and 
curated the inaugural Deptford AnimaDocs festival – a powerful, fill-day programme of talks and 
screenings of animated documentaries grappling important political issues by filmmakers from 
across the world. She has since established a Facebook group of animators and animation scholars 
to continue building this festival.  
 
Beyond her work at the cinema, Victoria works as an academic. She has taught and/or researched 
film and media for almost 15 years. Much of her day-to-day job involves working on funding bids, 
and developing strategic planning for future projects. She is currently editing a collection on 
Memorial Museums in the Digital Age bringing together activists, curators and academics from five 
continents, and in the process of establishing an international network on Museums and Media, and 
working on a large funding grant to bring together cultural professionals in Europe, the US, Africa 
and Australia. She continually strives to bring people with shared interests and goals together, and 
considers cinema a fantastic way to strengthen and grow communities. She has also worked with the 
Holocaust Educational Trust, the British Film Institute and the Media Educational Association, and 
always seems to be looking for ways to grow new strategic partnerships in both her work and for 
Deptford Cinema.  

 


